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Road Closures Scheduled for Loudoun Courthouse Construction Utility Work 
Beginning May 1 

Loudoun County is scheduled to continue utility work as part of the Loudoun County Courts 
Complex Expansion project, which will lead to overnight traffic detours for about two weeks, 
beginning May 1, 2022, in Leesburg. Weather permitting, the construction will take place in the 
evenings from 9:00 p.m. until 7:00 a.m., Sunday through Friday. This construction will require 
several roads to be closed, including: 

 
• Edwards Ferry Road from Harrison Street NE to King Street. 
• Church Street from Edwards Ferry Road and Market Street to Cornwall Street.  
• Market Street from Harrison Street SE to King Street. 

 
Traffic will be detoured around the construction. Road closure barriers, construction signs 

and detour signs will be setup prior to the work commencing each night and will be taken down the 
following morning. Access will be maintained to businesses at 114 and 116 Edwards Ferry Road in 
Colonial Square. Drivers and pedestrians should use extra caution when traveling through this area 
and follow all directions from the posted signs and road crews.  

 
Visitors to the Loudoun County Courthouse continue to have access to the existing building. 

Free parking is available in the Pennington Lot and Pennington Garage, which is located off Church 
Street, approximately two blocks from the courthouse. For more information about planning your 
trip to the courthouse, visit loudoun.gov/courthouse.  
 

For more information about the new courthouse construction project, including a map of the 
planned detours, and to sign up for email and text updates on the project, visit loudoun.gov/courts-
expansion. 
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